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To whom it may concern, 

Network Rail response to the Northampton Gateway Development Consent Order amendment 

Please take this letter as confirmation of Network Rail’s support of the proposed amendment to the 

Northampton Gateway DCO issued in August 2022. 

As per the statement of support issued in July 2022 (attached as Appendix 1), Network Rail has been 

working closely with Segro on the implementation of the Northampton Gateway rail freight interchange 

since 2017. Network Rail is currently contracted by Segro to complete all design activity, procure materials, 

and deliver a package of enabling works for the rail connections.  

The non-material change application refers to the fact that Network Rail have been unable to provide a 

commitment to the delivery of the connections without having the necessary track access agreed with the 

train and freight operating companies to deliver the works in 2022. Network Rail is currently in negotiation 

with the industry regarding a 9-day closure of the line in September 2023. If this access is agreed, Network 

Rail and Segro will enter into an implementation agreement for the delivery of the connections. Once 

commissioned the site can receive the freight services in line with the commitments agreed as part of the 

statement of common ground signed in 2018.  This confirmed that various capacity studies have been 

undertaken and that there is sufficient capacity for the Strategic Rail Freight Interchange to operate up to 4 

paths per day at the proposed date of commencement of operation. 

This amendment is a pragmatic approach to enable Segro to make commitments to occupiers with the 

certainty that the facility will be delivered.  

Network Rail now looks forward to continuing to work with Segro to ensure the rail connections are made 

available for use as soon as practicable. 

Kind regards  

 

James Dean 

Route Director – WCML South Route 










